June Board Meeting #2 – June 15, 2020

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Corbin Olsen, Kemp Bundy, Tina Lindheimer, Jason Tenner, Kyle Quinn, Dawn McCarthy, Alex Ballesteros, Adam Costello, Susan Hedge, Sean Sheeran, Rob Blunt and Wendy Blatchford

1. Approval of June 1st Board Minutes…Kemp motions to approve, Sean seconds.
2. Treasurer’s Report…This will be Susan’s last meeting as treasurer as Corbin will be taking over the position. Susan shared the financial info from Reinhart with the Board prior to the meeting. Thru the end of May we are still in the positive. We still need the bill from the Adk Dome so that it can be paid and there will be more bills to be paid over the summer. The deadline for a PPP loan is coming up on June 30th and the application must come thru Adirondack Trust. Susan and Corbin will set up a meeting to accomplish this and get Corbin added to our account as a signer. Kyle is still working on refunds for the Rec program. Without the income from May Day, we can expect to be at about $55-60 K loss from last year.  Tina makes a motion for Corbin to become the new treasurer, Dawn seconds. All in favor. Our current budget ends at the end of June.
3. Insurance…Ed talked to Carroll of Marshall & Sterling and the certificates for next year are upcoming.
4. Registrar’s Report…All Spring only players have been refunded. We still have uncollected registration funds. Tina will reach out to the coaches of these players. Tina has training next week on how to move the registration over to GotSoccer for next year’s season. This should make the turnaround for passes quicker. Dawn requests that we find a way to collect employer info for sponsorship possibilities next year. 
5. Charbs…There is a field hockey team looking to rent the facility in July once the restrictions are lifted. The facility will be cleaned up to state standards and the team will need to clean before and after each use. They should be charged the normal rate of $30 per hour. Our Charbs lease runs thru 2023.
6. Becky of RockFitness…Becky would like to run some outdoor boot camps to help with social distancing and is requesting a rate reduction for when she does that. Plus she pre-paid for 54 hours and only used 9 before the shutdown. Kemp suggests dropping the rate to $15 for the summer and then raise to $20 an hour on September 1st until her pre-paid rent is used up…and then the rate would go back to the normal $30 on November 1st. Outdoor is probably not an option for the boot camps based upon our lease. Wendy will contact Becky.
7. Summer program…Soccer has not been classified as a low risk sport so will not be allowed to open on July 6th. We are not sure when soccer will be allowed to start which hampers when we could start any kind of summer program. As soon as the restrictions are lifted and soccer resumes, we will schedule tryouts, technical trainings, scrimmages and team experiences. We may not have time to run camps if it takes a while for the restrictions to be lifted. ENYYSA has warned that clubs will be fined if they begin soccer activities before the restrictions are lifted. 
8. Tryouts…Corbin suggests that we set out possible dates for tryouts in August so that we can see who would register for tryouts which would give us an idea of our returning numbers. Tina says that we could open up the tryout registration without having definite figures for the registration fee costs and then communicate the costs once we have the budget fine tuned and she suggests using SI Play for it. The tryout registration should be held open longer than normal. Tina and Alex will put together some messaging for the Board to consider for the tryout registration which will run June 22nd – July 13th.
9. Budget for 2020-2021…We need a subcommittee to work on groundwork for our June 29th meeting to help formulate our budget. Tina, Kemp and Corbin will work on this. Charbs rental is one piece of this to be discussed. While parents were understanding of the club not being able to give refunds, we need to make sure that our program is structured moving forward to handle a second closing episode (if it occurs) and not withhold refunds. Tina says that the communication and wording needs to be exact and possibly with an “unable to provide” function clause. Also to be discussed is the credit for our 2019-2020 players toward next year.
10. Coaching…The DOC’s would like to pay the assistant coaches for Select teams but this would need to be coaches with a soccer background and coaching license. Volunteers would be exempted from the pay. The idea would be to keep our talented assistant coaches and eventually move them to head coaches after some mentoring with their assigned Select coach. Adam suggests $500-$1000 per assistant coach. Coaching contracts are being placed in time for tryouts. Jason would like the coaching pay structure and Corbin has the one that we used for the 2019-2020 season. Corbin will send it to Adam and Jason for consideration. Kyle has a professional development opportunity that he, Jason and Adam would like to attend in Anaheim, CA (January 6-10, 2021). Cost would be $900-$1,000 per person and is a year’s worth of professional development condensed to a week. Then Kyle, Jason and Adam can in turn train our coaches. 
11. Coaching slate…The tentative slate is very fluid at this point but would possibly be:
Age Group			Girls side			Boys side

 U6 - Coed					Adam Costello
U8 – Coed			Liam Rice / Kyle Quinn…Noah V as Asst Coach

U10 Select		Alex Ballesteros	Sel 1…Adam with Anders as Asst 							coach
						Sel 2…Pat Morency (??)
U10 Comp		Kyle Quinn (??)	Anders Trestick

U12 Select		Ryan Shaw		Sel 1…Patrick O’Keefe/Joe Powers
Sel 2…Jason Tenner with Peter as           Asst Coach
U12 Comp		Joe Powers		Liam Rice with Noah V as Asst Coach

U14 Select		Paco Roca			Kyle Quinn
U14 Comp		Joe Powers			Patrick Cogan
U16 Select		Kemp Bundy with AJ & 	Patrick O’Keefe
			Brandt as Asst Coaches
U16 Comp		Austin Cowper			Patrick O’Keefe

U18 Select                   Rob Blunt			Kyle Quinn with Rob 
							MacDonald as Asst Coach


12. Fundraising and Sponsorship…Dawn is working on getting the banners over to Gavin Park and hanging them. We need to mention our sponsors in our communications.  
13. May Day…GotSoccer reduced our bill by 1/3…our new total was $529.65…and that has been paid. They will also credit what we paid for our ad toward next year’s higher ad fee. Wendy is preparing the paperwork to turn in the tournament paperwork to CDYSL for May Day and Jingle Bell Cup…just need the new COIs. Dawn would like Wendy to remind GotSoccer that the new $1500 fee is a big increase.
14. Manager Liaison…Steve Lapp is interested in taking over this from Wendy. And she would mentor him this year. Wendy requests a stipend for the position be added for Steve. The stipend will be discussed in the budget meeting. Wendy emailed the manager to begin processing team fee refunds and will check to see who still needs to finish this.
15. Winter Rental possibilities…We usually rent the YMCA, Saratoga Rec center, Charbs and the Dome and sometimes school gyms in the winter. Ed is exploring other options and has found a possibility at the Wilton Mall. He will continue to explore its feasibility as well as other options for our club. 
16. Daniels Rd…Peter is still trying to reach someone at Skidmore about the field. He would like to remove himself from the direct contact between the club and Skidmore.
17. Club survey…Should we do a club survey this year?  Kemp suggests just asking for feedback on the 2019-2020 season versus doing the survey this year.
18. Future Board meetings…We are considering whether to continue the Zoom meetings or alternate between Harvey’s and Zoom each month.
19. Wendy motions to adjourn, Tina seconds, all in favor. 
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